

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Friday 25th October

Dear Parents/Carers

## Before And After School Club

Thank you to everyone who responded to the changes we have to enforce regarding the clubs. The response was phenomenal, the results of which will require some significant changes. As the provision is now fully booked in the morning and afternoon, places will no longer be able to be booked on a daily basis. This is not a decision we have taken lightly but numbers of over 40 on some sessions result in health and safety concerns and a reduction in the quality and number of activities that can take place. We literally cannot sustain the clubs as they stand and if changes are not made, the clubs will have to close. This is a very cheap and quality service for parents and although a small number will be disappointed a number of letters have been sent home and posted on the website regarding the changes over the last few weeks. If you would like to discuss this further please feel free to come and see me.

## Cornerstone

Thank you so much for your generosity in giving for the homeless of Manchester. The School Council today delivered the items to a very grateful organisation.

## **Dinner Money**

School closes today for half term and reopens on Monday 4<sup>th</sup> November at 8.55am. Dinner money for the term will be £66.50 or £9.50 per week if you prefer. I do hope you manage to have a restful holiday, despite the weather that is on its way, and I look forward to seeing you next term.

Yours)sincerely

M Mountcastle





